SPECIAL BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: December 18, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 5:00 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair -Yes
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair - Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson - Yes

Mr. Steve Megazzini - Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina -Yes
Other Participants:

Dr. Norrell, Ben Hettel, Jeff Ryder, Atty. Weiler and Craig Welter, Mike Perez, Mark Spangler, Dave Allen, Jordan Lutz, - Cordogan Clark & Associates, Jay Jacobs – Sustainability Partners
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions
3. Five Year Mechanical Systems Evaluation and Recommendation (Cordogan Clark)
4. Incident Report
A. Waldo
5. New Business 
6. Future Items
A. Asbestos Six-Month Surveillance Reports
7. Closed session, if needed
8. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Five Year Mechanical Systems Evaluation and Recommendation 
Mr. Welter presented the five year mechanical recommendations to the Committee.  He reported there were16 facilities evaluated and most have mechanical systems that are beyond their life expectancy and are beginning to see failures in the systems.  The proposed evaluation will address the systems over a five year period.
Mr. Welter reported that over 40% of spaces occupied by students and staff do not have air conditioning and are using energy inefficient window air conditioning units creating a less than ideal learning environment for several months of the year.

There were 2 scenarios discussed at the December 3rd Committee Meeting with a five year plan for each scenario.  The first year of the plan would address 4 older multi story buildings.  He reported the June-Aire systems controls are not operating properly and parts are no longer available.  This makes the concept for adding a cooling coil to the existing June-Aire systems impractical and potentially dangerous.  
Mr. Welter expressed his concern with addressing 4 locations due to the timeline.  He suggested toning back to 2 locations.  He stated he wanted to have a successful project.  He also reported Cordogan Clark consulted with Attorney Weiler regarding the legal fashion on the project package.  Over the next three weeks a meeting will take place with Cordogan Clark, Attorney Weiler and the B&G Department to determine package specifications.  The bid is scheduled to be out on the street by January 29, 2019 and will allow a 3 week window for bidding.  A Saturday will be scheduled for Contractors to do a walk thru of the proposed locations.    The bid opening is anticipated for February 19, 2019 with a Special B&G Committee Meeting on February 25th for approval.  The bid will be submitted to the Board for formal approval on March 4, 2019.

The Construction phase will consist of design/build documents, ordering and installing equipment and improvements prior to the start of school 2019.  There is approximately a 12 week lead time for equipment.  Mr. Welter also informed the Committee there should be no summer school in the buildings that are under construction. 

The total project would be approximately a 34 week schedule with Contract award in March, equipment ordering in April and construction beginning in June, with completion in August.  The balance of the equipment/controls and commission systems would take place in September and October.  Mr. Welter reported there will be an abatement process coordinated with each location that will run parallel with the bidding process and design build.  Bids will be developed and awarded to begin immediately following the last day of school.  The abatement process will run from January thru June.
Mr. Welter presented the figures that were put together from Sustainability Partners.  Mr. Jay Jacobs, Sustainability Partners was present to answer questions.  He reported it is anticipated the investment amounts will improve once the contractors present actual numbers with their bids.  

Mr. Darby expressed his concern once again for the need of a second opinion due to the construction cost and Cordogan Clark architectural fee.  Mr. Tijerina reported an independent contractor was brought in for an extensive assessment study at Bardwell.   It was determined a new system would be better than repairing and adding to the existing system.  With the proposed new system, unit ventilators would be added in all classroom to reduce the cost and unit ventilators can last up to 50 years. Mr. Darby stated he got the answer he was seeking and   it was decided by the Committee that Cordogan Clark will move forward with the project.
Ms. Johnson stated she would like to proceed with the bidding process to get pricing.  If pricing exceeds project budget, bids can be rejected.  She also informed the Committee the project could be extended from a 5 year plan to a 6-7 year plan if necessary.  Discussion took place regarding the monthly amount being managed into each year’s budget.  Ms. Johnson feels there is an advantage to Sustainability Partners funding.

The five year mechanical evaluation figures include approximately $20,000,000.00 that are non-mechanical projects thru the year 2023.  The electrical work in the buildings would be addressed due to being at capacity at the present time.  It was noted that nothing has been removed from the five year plan in regards to ROE and Life Safety.

Ms. Johnson asked to have noted on record, Sustainability Partners and Cordogan Clark & Assoc. are not here to outsource the District Maintenance Workers.  She stated she had heard comments regarding workers making reference to being outsourced.  If the Board needs to address the rumors, she will have them address with maintenance workers.
Mr. Tijerina pointed out on the Investment Estimate, under Assumptions, there is no pricing for EHS included in the information.  Mr. Welter stated a full evaluation has not been completed, therefore Sustainability Partners was not able to include in their cost estimate.

Mr. Jay Jacobs spoke on the role with Sustainability Partners.  He explained there is an effort to transition risk from the District to Sustainability Partners.  He has worked with Attorney Weiler and the district team to be sure what is taken on is responsibility for the proper execution and usage of the assets. Mr. Jacobs also stated there will be a reduction in energy and maintenance costs.  The project will also provide a heathier environment for the students and staff. He explained they have the best qualified workers and supply hardware/equipment and provide the best pricing.  Ms. Johnson stated true numbers need to be obtained to determine the financing piece.  

Attorney Weiler informed the Committee this in an opportunity of obtain equipment without the upfront cost and to defer payments for investment over time.  The need is to look at the economic impact and where the funding will come from to maximize savings to the district.
Mr. Welter again expressed his concern with the project entailing 4 locations and would like to reduce to 2 locations.  Mr. Welter stated he can meet with the abatement contractor to determine which 2 locations would have the least impact. The Committee agreed to move forward with 2 locations.  The project will move forward with 2 locations (to be determined) and Cordogan Clark will present a new plan encumbering the remaining locations.
Mr. Schubert mentioned there is a need to send communication to the public community regarding the mechanical plans and the financing aspect. 

Mr. Welter stated there is a need for abatement at Gates Elementary for asbestos ceiling tile.  This will be brought to the January 7th meeting along with and roofs at Cowherd, O’Donnell, Hermes and EHS.
Incident Reports
Mr. Tijerina reported:

Waldo - A piece of trim from a window in the gym came loose, fell and hit a student.   The student was not injured.  The window contractor, CMM Group, came into address window and repaired.  Mr. Welter stated all other gym window trim locations were also checked by the contractor as a follow-up.
EHS – This past Friday there was a small xmas tree that caused a fire due to a short in the transformer.  The damages were approximately $30,000 to $40,000 with a $10,000 deductible. The area has been cleaned and will need painting, carpeting and ceiling tiles replacement.  

Mr. Schubert questioned if the staff has been trained on fire extinguishing.  A program to train staff will be looked into.  He also asked if ROE has restrictions on holiday decorations and lighting, Mr. Tijerina stated they do not recommend xmas lights.
New Business
None
Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm

